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M E M O R A N D U M 

ADDENDUM #1 
 

IFB# 21-002 
City of Fairburn 

 

Rivertown Road Pedestrian Improvements Project 
 
 

 

 
Questions & Responses: 

 
 

1. Is there a pre-bid meeting? 
No. 
 

2. What is the last day to answer questions?  
The last day for questions is June 18th, 2021, by 3:00pm. An associated Addendum will be provided 
by June 21st, 2021, if required.  
 

3. Is there GAB under the curb and gutter? 
Per the detail in the plans, curb and gutter can be placed directly on compacted subgrade and does 
not need GAB underneath.   
  

4. There are several driveways and some of the side streets with culverts, the drawings did not address 
what to do with these pipes. They are likely to be buried with the construction of the sidewalks. Please 
clarify 
The existing culverts under the driveway aprons should be demolished. The space should then be 
backfilled with soil that complies with the notes and specifications in the plans. 
 

5. The side ditches will be filled to construct the sidewalk as designed and there are no drainage 
provisions in the design. Please advise.  
The intent is for all sidewalks to slope toward the roadway (2% maximum cross slope), with the 
runoff then captured by the new curb and gutter and directed to the nearest drainage structure. 

  
 

ATTENTION: Contractor shall ensure mast arm fabrication conforms to GDOT 2021 
Specifications. Due to current lead times for mast arm assembly fabrication, 
additional time may be added to the project construction schedule to allow for 
material procurement. 
 

 
 

End of Addendum  

 

 

 

 

 

 


